
Attachment 10 



HABEMATOLEL POMO 
CULTURAL RESOURCES 

June 17, 2024 

County of Lake, Community Development Department 

Attn: Mary Claybon, Associate Planner 

255 N. Forbes Street 

Lakeport, CA 95453 

mary.claybon@lakecountyca.gov 

RE: Flying O Ranch Cannabis Project, HP-20230508-01 

Dear Mary Claybon: 

Thank you for your notice of public hearing project notification letter dated June 11, 2024, regarding cultural information 

on or near the proposed APN 002-024-22, 11540 Bachelor Valley Road, Upper Lake CA, in Lake County. We appreciate 

your effort to contact us and wish to respond.  

The Habematolel Pomo Cultural Resources Department has previously reviewed the project and concluded it is within the 

aboriginal territories of the Habematolel Pomo of Upper Lake. Therefore, we have a cultural interest and authority in the 

proposed project area. Based on the information provided to date, the Tribe has concerns that the project could impact 

known cultural resources. Habematolel Pomo of Upper Lake highly recommends including cultural monitors during 

development and all ground disturbance. In addition, we recommend cultural sensitivity training for any project personnel 

on the first day of construction.  

To schedule cultural sensitivity training, please contact the following individual: 

Jaclyn Ley, Administrative Assistant 

Habematolel Pomo of Upper Lake 

Office: (707) 900-6391 

Email: jley@hpultribe-nsn.gov 

Please refer to identification number HP–20230508-01 in any correspondence concerning this project. 

Thank you for providing us the opportunity to comment.  

Sincerely, 

Robert Geary 

Tribal Historic Preservation Officer 
HABEMATOLEL POMO OF UPPER LAKE 

P: 707.275.0737 F: 707.275.0757 P.O. Box 516 Upper Lake, CA 95485 
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